
   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

     SELECTMEN  

             MEETING MINUTES  MARCH 25, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00  P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eicher and Jamison Hines.  

Leslie Carlson spoke with the selectmen about the ongoing use of the Wright Grove as a camping site 

and expressed concerns for the unauthorized fires left burning as a fire hazard to the grove. Her second 

complaint was about the littering with food and human waste left on the site. The selectmen agreed to 

have the fire ring removed and no camping and no fire signs posted at the grove. It was suggested she 

call 911 to have people expelled from the site. Durwin Clark will be contacted to have the signs made. 

The selectmen signed the letter of  intent for SWRC for the road study .  

Carolyn Berglund spoke with the selectmen about not issuing waivers for taxes according to the state. 

She will attend to the Hurst adjustments for the one time yearly payment.  

The selectmen discussed the carriage shed project. Jay Croteau will contact Jodi Leach about the project 

with the condition to only proceed with the project if he is still interested.  

The selectmen discussed the plans for Farm Road and will set in motion the permitting for the culvert at 

the end of the road. Jamision Hines will contact Dave Brooks and Frank Lucuis to bid on the culvert.  

The selectmen will pursue two quotes for installing insulation at the town garage.  

The selectmen have agreed to get an estimate from Gary Jackson to install the heater at the town 

garage.  

The selectmen have contacted Gerald Clark to see if he will fill the open position on the Budget 

committee. 

The selectmen signed payroll. One hour will be added to John Davis’s check next week because of an 

error.  

The selectmen signed the State of New Hampshire – DMV – DOS deposit . 

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen accepted 

the minutes as presented.  

The selectmen signed the abatement letter for Jeremy Ward denying his abatement . The Avitar letter 

was included in the response.  

The selectmen attended the SWRC meeting in the main hall to work on the local knowledge exercise and 

the Scenario planning questionnaire for  the short term road study with Henry Underwood . They 

completed the handout with the survey questions for the SRMS Road Surface plan. Henry Underwood 



explained the funding scenarios software, discussed the culvert survey,  the parameters for the 

treatment plans and the suggestions for considered repairs.  He stated he would begin the field work 

sometime in late May or early June.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.  

 

 

 

 


